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In this Issue 
Page 2 – President Scott Gilday looks forward to seeing our Early V-8s 

out on the road, talks about recent and upcoming events, and mourns the 

passing of a member. 

Page 2 – Sadly, we report the passing of long-time NIRG member Jerry 

Webb.   

Page 3 – Details about our driving tour and car show at the Illinois 

Veterans’ Home in Manteno.  We are counting on a large turnout of 

members to show support for our veterans. 

Page 4 – Ron Blum hosted a Night at the Races at Maywood Park on 

March 27.  Read about it here. 

Page 6 – John & Robin Emmering were our hosts for an Eggs & Eights 

breakfast April 27.  Read John’s report here. 

Page 8 – Minutes of the April 21 Monthly Meeting. 

Page 9 – Your club is planning several fun tours and events this summer.  

Please see summaries here and make plans to attend the events of your 

choice.  If you are attending the 5th Annual Joint Tour with NORG, 

please be sure to make your reservations now. 

Page 10 – A few words from your editors.  Plus, we welcome another 

new member to the club. 

Page 11 – Rearview Mirror – information 

about club events over the past 40 years, plus 

a Flathead Flashback. 

Page 12 – Our V-8 Gals page salutes 

Mother’s Day with a whimsical Mother's 

Dictionary.  

Back Cover – Photo of the Month: Our 

group by the winner’s circle at the Night at 

the Races. 

 

UPCOMING 

NIRG EVENTS 

May 14 Board of Directors 

Meeting, Wheeling Township 

Service Center, 7:30 pm. 

May 19 Monthly Meeting, 

Wheeling Township Service 

Center, 7:30 pm. 

May 31 Driving tour to 

Illinois Veterans’ Home.  See 

Page 3 for details. 

OTHER EVENTS OF 

INTEREST 

May 16 - 17 50th Annual Lit-

tle Hershey Swap Meet, Bel-

videre, IL, Boone County 

Fairgrounds, Admission $7 

May 22-25  41st Annual 

Spring Fling, Newton, KS 

May 24 50th Annual AACA 

Car Show, Volo Auto Muse-

um, 9am - 3pm, $10 

May 24 44th Annual Auto 

Show Swap Meet & Craft 

Show, Sandwich Fairgrounds, 

8 am - 3 pm, $5 admission, 

show cars $10 

Announcing the 2015 National Tour 

The National Club has announced the 2015 National Tour of the 
Black Hills, September 13-18.  This promises to be an exciting and 
interesting tour.  Full details are available in the March/April V-8 
Times and on the National Club website, www.earlyfordv8.org. 

http://www.nirgv8.org
http://www.earlyfordv8.org


2015 OFFICERS 
President 

Scott Gilday 

Vice President 
Frank Madrigali 

Secretary 
John Emmering 

Treasurer 
Joe Serritella 

Membership Chairman 
Ken Bounds 

Health & Welfare 
Phyllis Madrigali 

Tour Chairman 
Ron Steck 

Newsletter 
Ken and Carolyn Bounds 

Board of Directors 
Ron Blum 

Ken Bounds 
Joe Dispensa 
Gary Osborne 

Stan Stack 
 

MEETINGS 
7:30 pm on the third  

Tuesday of the month at 

the Wheeling Township  

Service Center, 1616 N.  

Arlington Heights Road, 

Arlington Heights, IL 
 

NEWSLETTER  
Send submissions to  

Editor, 1N410 Forest Ave., 

Glen Ellyn, IL 60137    

or e-mail  

editor@nirgv8.org  

or call  

630-858-9474 

Publishing deadline is the 

25th of the month. 
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FROM THE DESK OF PRESIDENT 
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Welcome to May.  Springtime is finally here and hopefully 

you’ve had a chance to get your V-8 out on the road.  I’ve 

already seen a few V-8s at some of our club functions, and I 

look forward to seeing more – time for me to get my top 

down and get out as well.   

First, I would like to thank Ron Blum for planning our Pizza 

Meeting on April 16th.  We had a great turnout and there was 

plenty of pizza, soda and other beverages to go around.  No one left with an 

empty stomach.  It was also great getting a chance to meet with our new 

members James and Kathy Larson and learn about their ’39 Tudor Sedan.  

In addition to this, I would like to thank John Emmering for organizing our 

Eggs and Eights Breakfast at Egg Harbor Café in Geneva.  John had a great 

turnout of 21 members and seven V-8s on a great sunny day.  

As we look to May, we have another busy month planned.  In addition to 

our normal monthly meeting, Ken Bounds is hosting a spring shakedown 

tour to the veteran’s home in Manteno, IL on May 31.  This is something 

we’ve done before and it’s always a great time for the veterans (and us as 

well!)  Please contact Ken if you’re interested in participating. 

On a sad note, we mourn the passing of longtime member Jeryl (Jerry) 

Webb, wife of Larry Webb.  Our prayers go out to Larry and their family. 

 

 
Scott Gilday, NIRG President 

Jerry Webb - November 7, 1946 - April 5, 2015 

We lost a wonderful V-8 Club member and good friend in April with the 

unexpected passing of Jerry Webb.  Jerry and husband Larry have been 

members of our group since February 1988.  Jerry attended many club 

events and rarely missed our late September tours to the Lake Geneva area.  

Even though Jerry had to undergo 

dialysis treatments three times 

per week in recent years, she still 

attended our poker rallies and 

worked in a dialysis appointment 

on Saturdays in Lake Geneva.   

Although Jerry struggled for 

several years with health issues, 

we never heard her complain.  

She always had a smile and was 

pleasant to be with.  We will truly 

miss her.  Our condolences to 

Larry and their children, Kathy and Jeff. 
Jerry and Larry at the 2013 Lake 

Geneva Poker Rally 

mailto:editor@nirgv8.org


UPCOMING TOURS AND EVENTS 
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Driving Tour to the Illinois Veterans’ Home 

1 Veterans Drive, Manteno, IL 

 

When: Sunday, May 31, 2015 

Where:   Meet at 8:30 am at White Fence 
Farm or at 10:00 am at the 
Veteran’s Home in Manteno 

Lunch: White Fence Farm, approx. 1:00 pm 

Needed: You and your classic car 

To honor our veterans living in the Illinois Veterans’ Home in Manteno, we will have a driving tour to 

their grounds on Sunday, May 31.  We strongly urge as many of our members as possible to support this 

effort by bringing out their classic cars and giving the residents a treat.  

The Manteno Veterans’ Home, opened in 1986, is located on a 122 acre campus and comprised of five 

major nursing care units and two ancillary service and support buildings. With a total capacity of 340 

beds, the Manteno Home offers skilled care and Alzheimer's Unit programs and services to eligible 

veterans. 

We will meet in the White Fence Farm parking lot at 8:30 am Sunday for the 42-mile drive over 

secondary roads to the Veterans’ Home.  Folks coming from the North and West may wish to form 

groups for the drive to White Fence Farm, located at 1376 Joliet Rd in Romeoville.  You can either exit 

I-355 at Joliet Rd and proceed 2 miles south to the restaurant, or take IL-53 south to Joliet Rd and go ¾ 

of a mile north.  Participants driving modern cars can consider leaving their cars at the restaurant and ride 

along in one of the Early V-8s.  Please note that the White Fence Farm does not open until noon - there 

will be no restroom facilities available when we meet for the tour. 

Anyone going directly to the Veterans’ Home, located southeast of Manteno near the intersection of N 

4000E Rd and E 8000N Rd, can take I-57 to Manteno, take Exit 322 and proceed east through Manteno, 

ending up on 9000N Road.  Follow it east to 4000E Road.  The entrance to the Home is one mile south. 

There are signs along the way. 

The Veterans are expecting our group around 10:00 a.m.  We will stay for 

about 90 minutes and hopefully be able to show our cars and answer any 

questions the residents there may have for us.  We will return over 

secondary roads to the White Fence Farm for a late lunch around 1:00.   

Members signed up a dozen cars at the Pizza Meeting.  We would really 

like a strong showing for this event - let’s try to get 20 classic cars on 

this tour!  Please contact Ken Bounds at 630-858-9474 by May 19 and let 

him know you would like to take part.  You will also have a final chance 

to sign up at the May 19 monthly meeting. 
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A Night at the Races • Maywood Park 
By Ken Bounds 

On Friday, March 27, Ron Blum hosted a lucky group of NIRG members, family, and friends at the ever-

popular Night at the Races.  This year we were treated to harness racing at Maywood Park in Melrose 

Park.  The dreary cold snap did not scare anyone off as our group of 28 took advantage of the great 

package that Ron put together for us. 

As everyone enjoyed the buffet dinner, bets were 

being placed for the first race.  The night got off to a 

good start as nearly everyone at our table came up a 

winner when the race was won by a longshot.  We 

had to move quickly to get bets in for race #2 as it 

was the race dedicated to the Northern Illinois 

Regional Group.  Many of us went down to the 

winner’s circle to have our photo taken with the 

winning horse Blazing Fury driven by Jo De Long.  

Three members of our group were thrilled by the 

experience of riding in the starter car for the race.  

Ron even arranged for three more to ride in a later 

race.  You cannot imagine how exciting this ride is 

until you get a chance to take it yourself. 

As the evening went on and more races went into the 

books, it seemed like our group had a lucky horseshoe 

somewhere.  Several from our group won on multiple 

races.  John and Robin each bet on a longshot in one race 

and they both came up winners. 

As the race card began to wind down, our group began to 

make their way to their cars and head home after a really 

fun evening.  Our thanks go out to Ron Blum for once 

again hosting a super event.  If horse racing survives in 

Illinois, we hope to do it again. 

Our Hosts, Arlene & Ron Blum 

John Emmering enjoyed the ride in the starter car Our group with the winning horse and driver 



PAGE 5 MAY 2015 ROAD CHATTER PAGE 5 MAY 2015 ROAD CHATTER 

Attendance:  Ron & Arlene Blum with guest Susan Pestine, Ken Bounds, John & Robin Emmering, Paul 

Jensen, John Judge, Joe & Nell Kozmic, Joey Novak & Millie Olds, Dan & Diane Pudelek, John & Este 

Scheve, John & Barb Slobodnik, Stan & JoAnne Stack, Len & Irene Vinyard with son Jeff, and George 

& Dawn Zulas with son Tom & girlfriend Denise.  We were also happy to have with us as a guest “Tom” 

who has been the guard for meetings at our building for the last several years.  Our March 17 monthly 

meeting was Tom’s last as he has taken a different job at the building. 

Tom Zulas and Denise John Judge Stan & JoAnne Stack 

Paul Jensen Jeff Vinyard George & Dawn Zulas 

John & Robin Emmering Front - Len & Irene, Rear Barb & John John & Este Scheve 

Joey Novak & Millie Olds Dan & Diane Pudelek Joe & Nell Kozmic 
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Eggs and Eights in Geneva; A Hearty Breakfast and Good Time 
By John Emmering 

An array of seven vintage Ford Motor Company 

automobiles caught the attention of early morning 

passersby strolling down South Street in Geneva as 

our Northern Illinois Regional Group gathered for a 

spring tradition “Egg & Eights”.  The event took 

place Sunday April 26th at the Egg Harbor Café.  

The vintage FoMoCo automobiles were driven that 

morning by Roger Hunz, a 1951 Ford Custom 

Tudor; Tom & Judy Buscaglia, also a 1951 Ford 

Custom Tudor; Ken & Carolyn Bounds, a 1950 Ford 

Custom Convertible; Dan & Diane Pudelek, a 1953 

Ford Tudor Victoria; Ron Steck unveiling the new 

look of his recently repainted and restored 1940 Ford 

Pickup; Joey Novak & Millie Olds, 1953 Mercury 

Monterey; and Tim Carlig, a 1936 Deluxe Fordor 

Sedan. 

By 9:00 am the assemblage of hungry Ford V-8ers, 

21 in all, gathered at the long set of tables prepared 

for us inside the café.  Soon orders were in and 

members began conversing over coffee or orange 

juice waiting for the breakfast of their choice.  

Partaking in the breakfast were John & Robin 

Emmering, who hosted the event, Ken & Carolyn 

Bounds, Ron & Arlene Blum, Tom & Judy 

Buscaglia, Tim Carlig, Roger Hunz, John Judge, 

Kathy Larson, Frank Madrigali, Joey Novak & 

Millie Olds, Gary Osborne, Dan & Diane Pudelek, 

John & Este Scheve, and Ron Steck.  

As the waitresses picked up the empty plates after 

Our hosts, Robin & John 

Enjoying breakfast and V-8 camaraderie 

Judy (left) with our newest member Kathy 
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breakfast was concluded, most of the group funneled back outside of the Egg Harbor Café onto South 

Street and the mild spring weather to admire the vehicles in attendance parked along the street and chat 

with locals who stopped to admire our cars.  Once again “Eggs and Eights” was a great occasion 

inaugurating what we expect to be wonderful spring and summer seasons of Ford V-8 events.  

Our Early V-8s attracted a lot of attention on the street 

Nice to see Ron’s ‘40 Pickup after recent restoration Nothing attracts V-8ers like an open hood 

Enjoying a beautiful spring day We don’t get to see Tim’s ‘36 that often 
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The place to be Tuesday April 21st was Lou Malnati’s Restaurant in Buffalo Grove 

where our annual Pizza Meeting, hosted by Ron and Arlene Blum, was a great 

success.  Forty-eight members and guests enjoyed participating in the event in what 

has become our favorite meeting of the year.  

After members had a chance to greet each other and chat, President Scott Gilday 

called a short business meeting to order at 7:43pm.  Scott greeted new members 

James and Kathy Larson to this, their first NIRG event.  Scott then asked Ron Blum 

to give a recap of another event he sponsored, A Night at the Races, held on Friday, 

March 27.  Ron said it was a good time with a good turnout, explaining the fun some lucky members had 

riding in the pace car, the opportunity to be in a 

special photo and having a race named after our 

group.  Ron closed by saying he hoped to be able to 

continue the event in the future.  John Emmering 

was given a chance to put in a plug for “Eggs and 

Eights” which will be held at the Egg Harbor Café 

in Geneva, IL on Sunday, April 26 at 9:00 am.  

Ken Bounds took the floor beginning with some 

national club announcements.  With regret Ken 

announced the passing of National Club member 

Leo Gephart.  Leo was considered an architect of 

the old car hobby and was known for his many 

antique car enterprises.  Leo was a former owner of 

the stainless steel 1936 Ford now on display at the 

Early Ford V-8 Foundation Museum.  Also with 

sadness Ken announced the accidental death of Larry Bailey, who had been an active member of Georgia 

Regional Group 24.  Ken recalled that Larry was very well liked and recalled that he opened up his 

private automobile collection for several of our members to view during the Hiawassee Georgia National 

meets.  On a brighter note Ken announced that our newsletter Road Chatter took second place in the 

2014 Early Ford V-8 Club Newsletter Competition and won another Golden Quill Award from Old Cars 

Weekly Magazine.  

APRIL 21 MEETING MINUTES 
Submitted by John Emmering  

Hosts Ron & Arlene checked everyone in 
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APRIL 21 MEETING MINUTES - CONTINUED 
 

Upcoming tours: 

 Ken once again encouraged participation in the Joint Tour with the Northern Ohio Regional Group to 

Dayton, Ohio on July 30-August 2.  A sign-up sheet was circulated. 

 A brand new event was announced by Ken; an encore visit to the Illinois Veteran’s Home in 

Manteno, IL,  after the very enjoyable visit to the Home five years ago by our group.  The 

participants will gather on Sunday May 31 (the weekend after Memorial Day) at White Fence Farm 

at 8:30 am and drive to Manteno where our cars will be displayed to the veterans.  After the event the 

group will return to White Fence Farm for a late lunch.  See the announcement in the Road Chatter . 

The business meeting came to an end with the arrival of the thin crust and deep dish pizza slices to each 

table and the fun began with an enjoyable meal and plenty of V-8 camaraderie.  Len Vinyard had a lucky 

night taking the $50.00 50-50 jackpot.  Appreciation goes out to all those who attended and made the 

event the success it was.  Those participating in the evening were our hosts Ron & Arlene Blum, Ken 

Bounds, Tom Buscaglia, Tim Carlig, Joe & Marie Dispensa, Ron Dopke, Gladys Duzell, John & Robin 

Emmering, Terry & Kitty Freihage, Scott Gilday, Earl & Gene Heintz, Paul Jensen, John Judge, Frank 

Koeder, James & Kathy Larson, Paul Linzer, Neil & Julie McManus, Joe Novak & Millie Olds, Roger 

Obecny, Tom O'Donnell, Gary Osborne, Dan & Diane Pudelek, John & Este Scheve, John & Barbara 

Slobodnik, Stan & Jo Anne Stack, Ron Steck, Ron Vaughan, Len Vinyard, Alan & Lois Wall, and 

George & Dawn Zulas.   We were honored by the presence of guests Roger Mason, Mike & Sherri 

Essenberg, and David Blum.  

June:  Do you have an idea for a tour or event in June?  Tour Chairman Ron Steck wants to hear from 

you!  Please contact Ron with your ideas. 

July 12 - 16, 2014 - Central National Meet in Brainerd, MN:  Ken Bounds will be leading the tour to 

the meet.  Plans are to drive up over two days, July 11-12, staying in St. Croix Falls, WI, Saturday night.  

Registrations forms and a link to on-line registration are available on our website.  Please let Ken know if 

you want to join the caravan.  We intend to have a planning meeting before the tour. 

July 30 - August 2 - Joint Tour to Dayton with the Northern Ohio Regional Group:  Please see the 

flyer included with the April Road Chatter and on our website for all the details about our Joint Tour to 

Dayton at the end of July.  If you are going on the tour, please make your hotel reservations now - the 

deadline is July 8.  Also, please send your payment to Jack Bukszar for the Saturday night dinner.  Please 

contact Ken Bounds if you need more information. 

August 23 - 7th Annual LaSalle Street Auto Row Show:  Come out with your Early V-8 for the show, 

hosted by Joe Dispensa.  All proceeds of this event will go to Veterans’ groups.  More details to come. 

August 26 - 29 - MotorFest 6:  Please refer to page 12 of the January Road Chatter for details.  Infor-

mation and revised registration forms are also available on our website.  Update: a swap meet has been 

added to the event!  If you would like to go, please contact Tom O’Donnell who is coordinating the tour. 

September 12 - Hines VA Hospital Show:  Mark this date on your calendar.  Joe Dispensa would like 

to get 20 Early V-8s for a car show he is sponsoring for the veterans at Hines VA.  Watch the Road Chat-

ter for more details. 

MORE UPCOMING TOURS AND EVENTS 

mailto:rsteck1815@yahoo.com
http://clubs.hemmings.com/nirg-earlyfordv-8/national_meets.htm
http://clubs.hemmings.com/nirg-earlyfordv-8/Activities/Fifth_Annual_Joint_Tour_Flyer_Rev.pdf
http://clubs.hemmings.com/nirg-earlyfordv-8/Activities/Fifth_Annual_Joint_Tour_Flyer_Rev.pdf
http://clubs.hemmings.com/nirg-earlyfordv-8/activity_tours.htmC:/Users/Ken/Documents/Amazon%20Downloader%20Logs
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If you read your March-April V-8 Times or attended the Pizza Meeting, 

then you already know that the Road Chatter has been awarded 2nd Place 

in the 2014 Early Ford V-8 Club newsletter competition.  Once again we 

extend congratulations to our good friends Bruce and Carol Gable of the 

Indianapolis group who took 1st Place for the third year in a row for their 

outstanding Hoosier Views and all the other editors who were recognized 

for the quality of their publications. Thanks to David Kelley who has 

the task of analyzing hundreds of newsletters to make his selections. 

We are also pleased to tell you that the editors of Old Cars Weekly 

have recognized the Road Chatter with our 8th consecutive Golden 

Quill award.  We share these accolades with you, the members.  

Without the many fun activities we have in the club there would be 

no Road Chatter.  We are also particularly grateful to John Emmer-

ing who has submitted so many interesting articles in the past few 

years. 

We heard from long-time members Tom & June Young this month.  

June reports that as of April 15 they have moved to Belvidere.  

Please look for a label this issue with their new address that you can 

add to your 2015 Roster.  June asked us to say “Hi to all” and reports 

that they “are still above ground.” 

It was nice to see several members at recent events who have had 

recent health-related issues.  Ron Dopke was looking good at the Pizza Meeting after cataract surgery 

this month.  Both Judy Buscaglia and George Zulas appear to be getting around much better after recent 

injuries.  Thanks to Lois, Alan Wall made it to the Pizza Meeting and seems to be improving. 

Congratulations to Dan Pudelek on the purchase of a car he has wanted for years - a 1956 Ford.  We look 

forward to seeing the “new” car on the road this month.  Dan has put his gorgeous ‘53 Victoria up for 

sale - see the ad on page 14. 

Finally, we want to mention last month’s Tech Corner article about the new “Flathead 

Control” app for smartphones.  We hope you realized that this was an April 

Fools joke - the app does not exist.  Sorry! 

FROM THE EDITORS 
KEN & CAROLYN BOUNDS 

Welcome New Members 

The Northern Illinois Regional Group extends a warm welcome to 

James and Kathy Larson of Romeoville.  They own a 1939 Ford 

DeLuxe Tudor and joined the National Club last year.  James is 

working to get his ‘39 put back together after radiator service so he 

can get it on the road. 

James & Kathy came to their first event, the Pizza Meeting, this 

month.  We hope to see them again at more upcoming Club meetings 

and events.  Their contact information is included on a label inserted 

in this issue that you can add to your 2015 Roster. 
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10 Years Ago This Month – May 2005 

On May 22 Tom O’Donnell hosted a tour to the Historic Auto Attractions Museum in Roscoe, IL.  Tom’s 

drive to Roscoe in his ’40 Mercury went sour when a water pump locked up.  The rest of the group went 

on to the museum only to find it closed.  After Tom caught up, everyone went to lunch, toured back 

home, and would have something to talk about in the future. 

20 Years Ago This Month – May 1995 

On May 6 Rich Doligale hosted a Southside Spring Fling driving tour to two collections, including 

George Schaff’s huge truck and tractor collection in Frankfort.  The tour was a big success with about 60 

in attendance.  At the May 7 Grayslake swap meet, several NIRG members manned a table of parts 

donated by club members and enriched the club’s treasury by $427.  At the May 16 monthly meeting 

there was much discussion about the tour to the Central National Meet in Nashville. 

30 Years Ago This Month – May 1985 

The May Road Chatter included a detailed update on the planning for the 1986 Central National Meet.    

The report contained a correction that Frank Koeder was responsible for the purchase of the raffle car, not 

Lloyd Duzell as previously reported.  At the May 14 monthly meeting it was announced that we have a 

new member, Cliff Dixon from Lombard.  Much of the business of the meeting was progress reports on 

the National Meet.  It was reported that the raffle car has been finished and that already 1,250 raffle 

tickets have been sold.   

40 Years Ago This Month – May 1975 

Thirty members and spouses attended the 

May 13 monthly meeting at Tom Young’s 

freshly cleaned and painted body shop.  

George Anderton presented a program on 

welding.  Don & Elaine Braun hosted a 

picnic May 25 at the Pheasant Valley 

Hunt Club in Kenosha, WI, attended by 

26 adults and 16 youngsters.  Sounds like 

a great time was had by all & the guys 

actually had a few beers. 

 
Flathead Flashback 

The club began displaying the raffle car for 
the 1986 Central National Meet 30 years 

ago this month.  Photo by Marty Duling. 

In The  

Rearview Mirror 



Mother's Dictionary 

Amnesia: Condition that enables a woman who has gone through labor 

to make love again. 

Dumbwaiter: One who asks if the kids would care to order dessert. 

Family Planning: The art of spacing your children the proper distance apart to keep you 

on the edge of financial disaster. 

Feedback: The inevitable result when your baby doesn't appreciate the strained carrots. 

Full Name: What you call your child when you're mad at him. 

Grandparents: The people who think your children are wonderful even though they're 

sure you're not raising them right. 

Hearsay: What toddlers do when anyone mutters a dirty word. 

Impregnable: A woman whose memory of labor is still vivid. 

Independent: How we want our children to be as long as they do everything we say. 

Ow: The first word spoken by children with older siblings. 

Puddle: a small body of water that draws other small bodies wearing dry shoes into it. 

Show Off: a child who is more talented than yours. 

Sterilize: what you do to your first baby's pacifier by boiling it and to your last baby's 

pacifier by blowing on it. 

Top Bunk: where you should never put a child wearing Superman pajamas. 

Two Minute Warning: when the baby's face turns red and she begins 

to make those familiar grunting noises. 

Verbal: able to whine in words 

Whodunit: none of the kids that live in your house.. 

Weekend: when Dad gets to play golf while Mom catches up on the 
laundry, cleans the house, runs errands, etc. 
 
http://www.humormatters.com/holidays/mothersday.htm#Mother's 
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NIRG EVENTS CALENDAR   

May 

14  Board Meeting 

19  Member Meeting 

22-25 Spring Fling, 
 Wichita 

31  Tour to Illinois Vet-
eran’s Home, Manteno 

June 

11  Board Meeting 

16  Member Meeting 

July 

  9  Board Meeting 

12-16 CNM, Brainerd 

21  Member Meeting 

30-31 Joint Tour to Day-
ton, OH with NORG 

August 

1-2 Joint Tour to Day-
ton, OH with NORG 

13 Board Meeting 

18 Member Meeting 

23 LaSalle St Car Show 

26-29 Motorfest 6 

September 

10 Board Meeting 

12  Hines VA Car Show 

15  Member Meeting 

25-27  Lake Geneva 
 Poker Rally 

October 

8   Board Meeting 

20 Member Meeting 

 

November 

7    Veterans Day Lunch,  
 Sam’s of Arlington 

12  Board Meeting 

17  Member Meeting 

December 

No Meetings 
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO  

STAN STACK (5/2), PHYLLIS MADRIGALI (5/4), DAWN ZULAS (5/8),  

JOHN ELLIS (5/9), JOHN BAUER (5/17), PAUL LUNECKI (5/17),  

FRANK KOEDER (5/18), IRENE VINYARD (5/18), GARY OSBORNE (5/20)  

& GINNY MAGNUSSON (5/31) 

 

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY TO 

DON & ELAINE BRAUN (5/4), BOB & RHONDA MILLER (5/5),  

SCOTT & NICOLE GILDAY (5/6), NEIL & JULIE MCMANUS (5/14),  

SAM & NINA VAN BRUGGEN (5/24), JOHN & ROBIN EMMERING (5/31),  

& PAUL & JOANNE LINZER (5/31) 

 

AND ALL THOSE CELEBRATING BIRTHDAYS AND  

ANNIVERSARIES THIS MONTH. 



For Sale  

1953 Ford Victoria Flamingo Red & Sungate Ivory,   

V-8, auto trans, original interior, new wiring, brake and 

gas lines, new 12-Volt Pertronix ignition, Coker radial 

tires, factory duals, electric full pump, new swaybar, 

84,000 miles.  Great running and looking car, $18,000 

firm.  Contact Dan Pudelek, 630-969-2459. 

Snap-on 12 volt/6 volt charger and jump start good 

condition, $50.00.  Tom O'Donnell, 847-991-6976. 

Pair E&J Headlights, $2,700.00; Rebuilt S. C. O. T. Blower, $11,500.00; 1939 NOS trunk handle 

$175.00.  Contact Frank Koeder, 847-840-7557. 

1940 ford gas tank, clean, needs tank pick-up repair.  Free to good home, must pick up.  Front door 

hinges ‘37 to ‘40 new from Bob Drake  $150.00.  Rear accessory gravel guard supposedly fits ‘40 or ‘41 

Ford, from Bob Drake  $150.00.  Call Roger Obecny at 798-772-1925. 

Jim Beam Car Bottles –many bottles all cars, Police Tow Truck, full aged liquor, (except one) 21 in 

factory boxes, (7 or 8 duplicates).  Porcelain signs; original and repro globes, $100 - $2,000.  Call Alan 

Wall 847-927-1932.  

1936 LB Motor; 1933-34 rear axle and housings (nice); Standard 4" stroke crank and Rods & 

Pistons; #59 Canadian block with 4 1/8 crank & Rods & pistons.  Call Paul Jensen, 847-678-0123. 

1905 - Large office size, restored roll-top desk, solid oak – Length 66”, depth 35½”, Height 49½” to top, 

32 drawers, 24 compartments, above desk surface, under roll portion, fully restored large chair / swivel /on 

casters, 46 1/8” tall restored.  $5,000 for desk, oak chair, 4 drawer file cabinet,  ALL RESTORED.  CALL 

Alan Wall Phone 847-927-1932 
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Photo of the Month 

Winner’s Circle - A Night at the Races 
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